Ski for Light, Inc.

Board of Directors Mid-year Teleconference Meeting
Tuesday, October 23, 2018

Minutes

President, Marion Elmquist, welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 8:05 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time.

Secretary, Judy Dixon called the roll. Executive Committee members present: Marion Elmquist, Tim McCorcle, Judy Dixon, Brenda Seeger, Amy Brannan, and Nancy McKinney Milsteadt. 

Directors present: Renee Abernathy, Julie Coppens, Wendy David, John Elliott, Krista Erickson, Michael Evelo, Andrea Goddard, Nicole Haley, Melinda Hollands, Leslie Maclin, Richard Milsteadt, Laura Oftedahl, Larry Showalter, and Karen Wood. 

Not present: Dede Chinlund, Robert Civiak, Scott McCall, Linda Pederson, and David Wilkinson.

Treasurer’s Report. Brenda Seeger reported that the checking account is currently at $39.255.66, Savings is at $49.727.60 and that’s about the same as last year. The Banker’s Trust (Endowment Fund) is $388,467.48. Event fees are coming in and finances are looking quite good. Many thanks to Scott and Marilyn McCall for assembling the appeal mailings over the past several years.

2019 Budget. Tim McCorcle, chair of the Budget and Finance Committee, reported that the Executive Committee has adopted the 2019 budget and it has been distributed to the Board. We are projecting a surplus of $18,000. Last year, we projected a $15,000 surplus but we actually had a $19,000 deficit because of unanticipated expenses resulting from very unusual weather conditions. The budget and supporting documents are on our web site.

2019 Event Update. Krista reported that plans for the 2019 event are going well. The planning meeting was held at the end of September at Snow mountain Ranch. We expect to have a large group this year with about 75 first-timers. We are partnering again this year with USABA who will be conducting indoor laser rifle practice and an outdoor biathlon.

Site Selection Update. Nancy reported that she is exploring sites in Alaska, Michigan, Oregon,M Montana, Minnesota, Wisconsin, Wyoming, and Utah. She is hoping that a good bid will come from one of the Western sites, particularly Casper Wyoming, but she is also looking at Bend, Oregon, and West Yellowstone, Montana. 

Trademark Renewal. Marion reported that our Ski for Light trademark is up for renewal in December. We were contacted by the pro bono law firm who did the renewal the last time and they will be doing it again.

NAHA Update. Marion is continuing to work with the Norwegian American Historical Association who are putting together Ski for Light archives. She will be taking more items to them. They will let us know what is missing so we can fill in the gaps.

Code of Conduct Update. Amy has been working on a draft of a Code of Conduct policy. She has received suggestions for change from the Executive Committee and other reviewers. Tim and Amy will continue to refine the language and bring an updated draft back to the Executive Committee.

CFC/Sales Force Review. Laura reported that she has been looking at the Combined Federal Campaign (CFC), the workplace giving program of the Federal Government. She has learned that to qualify as a national/international organization, the organization must have provided services in 15 or more states during the three preceding years. We must provide service in the state in which we are incorporated.

Laura has also been looking into donor software that would meet our needs. She has identified Sales Force, a fund-raising software package used by many organizations in the disability field. Larry will send Laura a list of fields that we are currently using in our database. Laura is looking at a trial version of Sales Force and will make a recommendation.

Ridderrenn Team. Marion reported that the Executive Committee has discussed the 2019 Ridderren team and would like to recommend that SFL send a team of four persons. A motion was made by Renee and seconded by Brenda that a team of four (two guides and two skiers) be sent to the Ridderren in 2019. The motion passed unanimously.

Training Video Update. Marion reported that Scott will be working on the new guide training video. This will be a companion piece to our guide training manual and will be funded by a grant received from Delta Gamma. Scott has reached out to video production people in the area of Granby and will select the company that best meets our needs. 

Fitness Program. Bonnie O’Day chaired a committee to develop fitness information for the web site. The material has been posted. It contains information for those just beginning to pursue a fitness program as well as for those who are well along in pursuit of their fitness goals.

Board Committee Strructure. Krista had some thoughts about reducing the number of Board committees that we currently have. The goal would be to improve efficiency and avoid redundancy. A few Board members provided some background and history on the evolution of our current committee structure. Krista will send her list to the Board so that other Board members can provide input.

Board Roster. When SFL applies for grants, the requested roster requires information about Board members such as occupation and other distinctions. Larry will send out a list, please verify its accuracy and update as needed.

Facebook Fund-raising. Larry informed the Board that recently Bob Civiak had raised $500 for Ski for Light through Facebook. He wants to encourage others in the SFL community to do likewise. Concern about this strategy was expressed because of association with other organizations who raise money through Facebook; Facebook takes some portion of the money but we don’t know how much because we haven’t yet received any of the money raised by bob. Julie pointed out that this method is often used by individuals to ask their friends to give to SFL in recognition of a birthday or something similar. Leslie said that for part of the year, the “Call to Action” button on the SFL Facebook page leads to the donation page on the SFL website. It was agreed that direct links to the SFL website was fine because we would get all of the money and we would have a record of who donated but SFL would not promote Facebook fund-raising through the Bulletin or other official communications.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time.
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